


July 2, 2013

Ms. Barcy McNeal
Director, Office of Administration
Public Utilities Commission of Ohio
180 East Broad Street
Columbus, Ohio 43215
    
Re: 	Case Number 13-1208-GA-PIP
       	Case Number 89-8006-GA-TRF
	              
Dear Ms. McNeal:

On May 17, 2013, The East Ohio Gas Company d/b/a Dominion East Ohio (“DEO”) filed an application requesting approval to adjust its Interim Emergency and Temporary Percentage of Income Payment Plan Rider (“PIPP Rider”) from $0.4443 per Mcf to a credit of $0.2276 per Mcf, as reflected in revised schedules filed on June 5.  The credit was based on the actual over-recovered deferred balance as of March 31, 2013, net of projected deferred balances for the period that the rate is to be in effect.   

In accordance with the Commission’s finding and order issued December 2, 1993, in In the Matter of the Review of the Interim Emergency and Temporary PIP Plan Riders Contained in the
Approved Rate Schedules of Electric and Gas Companies, Case Nos. 88-1115-GE-PIP et al., approval of proposed PIPP rider modifications is deemed subject to a 45-day review process.
Absent Commission action, applications proposing PIPP Rider modifications are approved on the 46th day after filing.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]No action was taken by the Commission to suspend the 45-day period after DEO’s application was filed.  Accordingly, the PIPP Rider is deemed to be approved on the 46th day, which is July 2, 2013.  DEO hereby files its updated tariff for the PIPP Rider (Fifth Revised Sheet No. F-PIP 1). This tariff is effective with bills rendered on or after July 15, 2013.

Very truly yours,




/s/ Vicki H. Friscic
Director Regulatory & Pricing


